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New Mexico plans clean fuels program to protect air & boost economy 
 

SANTA FE — The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has proposed a Clean 
Transportation Fuel Program to the state's Environmental Improvement Board (EIB).  
 
If approved, New Mexico would become the fourth state in the nation with a clean 
transportation fuel standard, following Gov. Michelle Lujan Grisham’s signing of House Bill 41 
in March 2024. 
 
This innovative market-based program would allow producers, importers, and dispensers of 
low-carbon fuels to generate and sell credits to those producing high-carbon fuels.  
 
“Under Gov. Michelle Lujan Grisham’s leadership, New Mexico is diversifying its economy while 
addressing climate emissions — proving once again you don’t have choose between the two,” 
said Environment Secretary James Kenney.  
 
The program aims to: 

• Strengthen and diversify New Mexico’s economy.  
• Create new economic opportunities in the $3 billion alternative fuels market. 
• Attract investment in emerging industries like clean hydrogen and renewable propane. 

NMED developed the proposal after extensive public input, including approximately 90 
responses to a discussion draft published in December 2024. The department also met with 
industry representatives, environmental advocates, and tribal governments. 
 
A 60-day public comment period is expected to begin in mid-June 2025, with the EIB 
considering all feedback before making a final decision. 
 
A copy of the petition, statement of reasons, and draft proposed rule is available here. 

The Environment Department’s mission 
is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 

https://www.env.nm.gov/opf/wp-content/uploads/sites/13/2025/05/2025-05-16-EIB-25-23-Petition-to-Adopt-20.2.92-NMAC-CTFP-pj.pdf


 
### 

   
NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kate Cardenas, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
| P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been discriminated 
against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator.   
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